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A Cleaner Park, Open Space, Thanks to Your Neighbors 
by Scott Reid 

 

 

The Maidu Neighborhood Association Board would like to thank all our neighbors 

who showed up on Saturday, October 19, to help clean the undeveloped areas of 

Maidu Park and the West Colonial Open Space.  Everyone did a great job and there 

were a number of bags of trash to show for all their work. 

 

In addition, we had some “non-neighbors” helping including many members of the 

Roseville Better Gardens Club, and a couple of Roseville residents from other 

neighborhood associations who want to do a similar clean-up in their neighborhood.  

Thanks for helping us! 

 

We’d like to make special mention of neighbor Andrea Walker who agreed a few 

days before the event to help lead the West Colonial Open Space clean up.   

 

After two hours of cleaning trash in the park, everyone gathered at the pavilion near 

the batting cages to enjoy a picnic lunch.  As with years past, we had a great collec-

tion of “unusual trash items” that people brought back to enter in the “most unusual 

or interesting piece of trash” contest.  Neighbor Daphne Belshaw took the prize (a 

Target gift card) as her used model rocket was judged most interesting. 

 

It’s good to know our successful clean-up event may inspire others in Roseville to 

do the same in their parks or open space. 

 
 

Multi-Use Trail Draft EIR Meeting, December 3 

 

      

A draft Environmental Impact Report (EIR) is about to be prepared for the multi-

use trail that will follow the creek south of Maidu Park from Rocky Ridge to Old 

Auburn through our neighborhood.  You are invited to provide your thoughts as to 

what concerns should be addressed by the EIR at a meeting Tuesday, December 3, 

from 6 to 8 pm at the Maidu Community Center.  Mark your calendar now.  Your 

input is important. 
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            RCONA 

 
The next meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association will be held Tuesday, November 19, 2013, at 7 pm 

at Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the 

back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  We invite you to attend.  It’s a chance to get to know your neighbors 

and hear what’s happening in the neighborhood.  A Roseville Police Officer will give a crime report at each 

meeting.    

 
Search for Maidu N.A. on Facebook and “like” us. 

Our web site is maiduna.com 



 

Crime Corner 

by David Allen 
 

Now that we're in the swing of the holiday season, criminals will be busy taking advantage.  Don't give 

them the chance.  Never leave valuables, especially your holiday gifts, in your vehicle, hidden or not. 

Carry them with you or drive home and unload before driving to the next store.  At home, be on the 

lookout for burglars.  Call Roseville Police (774-5000) if you suspect someone is planning to commit a 

crime.  

 

Library News 

by Fran Webb 
 

The library is offering a “simple touch” e-reader Nook class on Saturday, November 23, at 11 am at 

Maidu Library.  This is not for the Nook color/tablet devices.  Please see the details and the sign-up in-

structions on the library website:  www.roseville.ca.us/library. 

 

The Annual Craft Fair at Maidu Community Center, Library, and Maidu Museum will be held Saturday, 

December 7, from 9 am to 3 pm.  There will be over 125 vendors.  Details will become available on the 

library web site:  www.roseville.ca.us/library. 

 

“Retro Winter Wonderland,” a fund raising event for the book mobile, will be held on Saturday, Decem-

ber 7, from 7 to 10 pm at the Downtown Library, 225 Taylor.  Attire will be semi-formal.  There will be 

food, drinks, and dancing to live music of the Sacramento Jazz Orchestra.  This event is for anyone age 

21 and over.  Save the date, December 7, for this festive evening.   Check the library web site for more 

information:  www.roseville.ca.us/library. 

 

There will be no holiday decorating contest this year.  Did you know Maidu won two out of two con-

tests?  Wasn't that fun? 

 

Use the library web site to track other events the library is planning for the upcoming holiday season. 

 

The Library will be closed on Thursday, November 28, and Friday, November 29. 

 

Keep Kids Alive, Drive 25 (KKAD25) 

Garbage Can Decals 
by Jim Kidd 

 

On Wednesday, November 27, from 7:30 to 9 am, Maidu NA volunteers will be attach-

ing the KKAD25 decals to garbage cans in the new area of the Maidu NA.  This area 

includes homes on McKinley Drive, Nighthawk, Sally Way, Champion Oaks, Lee Way, 

and Polley Drive.  These decals are approved by the City of Roseville and help reduce 

speed in the neighborhood by reminding us to drive 25 in the residential areas.  If you 

would like to help us, please e-mail Jim Kidd at jckidd@hotmail.com. 

 

 

Remember:  Only water can go down a storm drain.  Please don’t wash your car 

with detergent in your driveway.  The wash-off goes to our creeks and negatively 

affects the wildlife. 
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Neighborhood Watch Program: 
by Liz Johnson 

 

You may be concerned about the incidents of crime in our neighborhood, such as house 

and car burglaries, bike lefts, etc., and may want to do more to protect your property and 

that of your neighbors.  Forming a Neighborhood Watch group may be that something 

extra that could help you and your close-by neighbors feel more secure. 

 

“Neighborhood Watch is a crime prevention program that enlists the active participation of resi-

dents, in cooperation with law enforcement, to reduce crime in their communities.”  

 

By forming a Neighborhood Watch group, you get to know your neighbors that live near you, agree to 

become more aware of what is going on in your neighborhood, and be willing to work together to make 

your home a safer place to live.  The formation of the group must start with a volunteer who contacts the 

Neighborhood Watch Coordinator at the Roseville Police Department to set up your first meeting and to 

coordinate subsequent meetings in the future.  At the Neighborhood Watch meetings, you will learn how 

to recognize suspicious activity, how to protect your family and your property, and how to keep an eye 

on your neighbors as well.  Neighborhood Watch can help to reduce crime . 

 

For more information about starting a Neighborhood Watch in your area, call or e-mail: 

 

Mary Helen Ivers 

Neighborhood Watch Coordinator Roseville Police Department 

(916) 774-5050 

mhivers@roseville.ca.us  

 

For additional information about crime incidents in our area and other city news reports, you may also 

sign up for Public Safety and Neighborhood News alerts at www.roseville.ca.us?enotify/default.asp. 

 

Guide Lines for Neighborhood Ads in Maidu Newsletter: 

 
Are you thinking about advertising your business in the Maidu Newsletter?  If so, following are the 

guidelines for publishing your ad. 

 

1.  Limit 1 ad of 3 lines per newsletter. 

2.  First come; first served. 

3.  No ad can be in the newsletter 2 months in a row and no ad more than 3 times per calendar year. 

4.  No realtor ads because our newsletter sponsor is a realtor. 

5.  Ads limited to space available. 

6.  Neighborhood Association Board has the final say on all ads. 

7.  You must live within the neighborhood to advertise your business in the newsletter or your business 

must be located within the neighborhood. 

 

Neighbor Ad:    
 

Mobile Notary Service for Maidu Neighborhood Association.  I will come to you.  Normal hours are 

from 7 am to 9 pm, 7 days a week.  I provide all your notary needs in the comfort and privacy of your 

own home.  No Appointment necessary; just call your neighbor, Tim Healea, at 530-409-2007 (cell).  

 

Reminder:  The November Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting will be held on Tues-

day, November 19, at 7 pm.  See front of newsletter for details. 
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